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Happy Holidays 

from  

C19!  
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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

 

 
 Dear Parents, 

It is hard to believe that the end of the school year is upon us.  We have had a busy and productive year at East Torrens PS this year with 

our students showcasing fabulous learning and participation in extra curricula activities such as the STEM workshops, many SAPSASA 

events, Choir and Instrumental Music.  We have celebrated many cultural events and participated in fun activities such as the Colour 

Run.  We are very proud of the learning resilience and kind and supportive nature of our students.   

Every Wednesday, our PE teacher Mr Thom has a Wheels Wednesday session for 

our students at lunch time.  This is a time for students to practise riding a bike or 

skateboard in a safe environment with adult guidance. This photo is of the 

dedicated group of skating students affectionately called the Skateboard Crew by 

Mr Thom. 

Recently, we had a special visit by our Education Minister Mr Blair Boyer. The 

Minister was shown around the school by members of our Year 6 Student Executive 

and our Governing Council Chair Ms Lindsay Whitelaw and Council Member, Ms 

Amanda Trainor.  The Minister spoke to many students and was able to hear three 

groups of students talk about their student directed learning.  Our Council members  

were able to talk to the Minister about our concerns and plans for facility upgrades of the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured with Minister Boyer are Ellie, Ganeve, Ritish and Dhrumil with the 

thank you card created by R12 students. 

Our year 6 students were farewelled this week at their Graduation 

ceremony attended by family members and school staff.  We are very proud 

of their achievements and wish them well for the next stage of their learning 

journey in high school.   

I would like to thank the teachers and SSOs for their dedication to the 

students and school and the parents who have helped on Governing Council 

and other committees and roles throughout the year.   

 

We wish our students  a safe and relaxing holiday 

break with their families.   

With Regards,  
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Dear Families, 

 

It’s hard believe how fast time passes, another 

year gone by and we are nearing to the school 

holidays. 

 

As we say goodbye to some of our IELP teachers 

and BSSOs who are moving on, we want to 

express our gratitude for their hard work and 

support to our students and their families. Wishing 

you nothing but the very best in all that lies ahead. 

 

We are thrilled to announce that a significant 

number of our students will be transitioning into 

mainstream education next year. We have no 

doubt that they will continue to thrive and achieve 

great success in their learning journey. 

 

Congratulations to the 

following students for their 

achievements in learning 

English: 

 

Kind regards, 

Yiota Chronis 

IELP Senior Leader 

 

Reception (M10)   
Virginia Wong 

Year 2/3 (M7) 
Sarah Foureur 
Rita Martucci 

  Lena E 

Ziqing Z 

Ziyuan Z  

Year R/1 (M9)  
Erin Pedler 

Year 3/4 (M6) 
Shah Chowdhury 

Ela O 

Shayrad  

Constance S 

Itisha S 

Noor S 

Ayla O  

Year 1/2 (M8) 
  Chamila 

Chandresena 

Year 4/5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

Artur S 

Kadee L 

Zhivan A  

Kyle L 

Rosha M 

Sofia T 

Samuel Z 

Jason W 

Charles W 

Raylyn R 

Breda T 

Year 5/6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Kathy Papas 

 

Zois T 

Sofi S 

Mathuka W 

Jaismeen - 

Kawsar A 

Arshida Z 

Briana G 

Matt W 
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Hello ETPS family and friends! 

 

Earlier this semester H23 were learning about 

their feelings and ways to regulate them as 

they met the Kimochis characters. The 

students in H23 were very excited to get to 

make their own Kimochis characters to take 

home, each with a Kotowaza (a wise 

saying):   

Cloud teaches us that “It’s okay to be mad, but it’s not okay to be 

mean”.  

Lovey Dove teaches us that “Friendly faces create friendly places”.  

Bug teaches us to “Put your brave in front” when you are feeling shy or 

scared.  

Cat teaches us that “Everybody makes mistakes, and everybody gets 

a re-do” and the importance of saying sorry to, and forgiving each 

other.  

Huggtopus teaches us to “Know when to be silly, and when to be 

serious”. And  

Clover teaches us to “Bounce Back” when things are challenging - to 

be resilient.  

 

C21’s year fives and sixes learnt about expressing their feelings in healthy 

ways—one of which was through journaling. They made their own feelings 

journals to write or draw in to express and work through their changing 

emotions.  

 

I had the pleasure of finishing off the year running the Kimochis Program with 

M10 and M1.  

 

As this year comes to an end, I look forward to the 

excitement of another year with you all in 2025. I hope 

that the holiday period will be one full of joy for each one 

of you. And for those who find themselves in challenging 

times, as Christopher Robin said to Winnie-The-Pooh, “You 

are BRAVER than you believe, STRONGER than you seem, 

and SMARTER than you think” 

 

Take care this summer.  

Anna 

 

 

H23 with the Kimochis 

Feelings Journals  
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Monday 20th  January  

Tuesday 21st January  

Wednesday 22nd January  

 

East Torrens Primary School will be  

offering a Playgroup program for  

children aged 0  -  4 years in 2025. 

 

If you would be interested in joining  

this program please register at 

East Torrens Playgroup Registration Of Interest 

Playgroup 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D6fS7c4gGRkmuqb0LtA7PB1CTmrPBwydFlq7r0foL1d5UNFNXVFYyRDdWUkw4NE1HWlBFNkhTN0JTMy4u&data=05%7C02%7CSharon.Jonas73%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C10e8dbdc
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If your child is due to start school in Term 3 of 2025, please complete the 

online Registration of Interest immediately 
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If your child is due to start school in 2026, please complete the online 

Registration of Interest form to be added to our waiting list. 


